Letter to the Henge
August 4, 2022

When there are difficult situations, it’s always good to find that people you care about are thinking about them in much the same way as you are. Even when what we’re thinking isn’t particularly pleasant.
The consensus of our words matches the consensus of our actions. The Henge of the Cobbled Path has come to an end. 
I read something a while back (it may have been forwarded by one of you, or even written by one of you) that said “not everything good is meant to last forever.” I wanted the Henge to last forever, but it didn’t. Still, it was a good thing, and at least for me, a necessary thing. I am thankful for all of you, and for all those who’ve been a part of the Henge at one time or another. 
Now what?
We never publicized the Henge website, so it’s not like we need to make an announcement. Still, the internet is a public thing. I’ll change the front page to indicate that it’s no longer active, in case someone stumbles onto it. 
I’m paying for the website, but it’s the primary site on my Bluehost account, meaning I’m not sure I can do away with it without impacting undertheancientoaks.com (dentoncuups.org is on a separate account). So I may have to keep it. Or I may be able to drop the domain registration at some point. If there’s anything you want out of the members section, grab it now. It may disappear at some point in the future. I’ll always have backups, but they may not be quick and easy to find. 
Several of you expressed interest in keeping the Facebook group chat – I would like to do that too. I’m going to re-title it in a day or two – if you have suggestions for what to call it, please share them. If not I’ll come up with something. 
Beyond that, I expect we’ll keep doing what we’ve been doing: supporting each other in our needs and celebrating each other in our successes and joys. 
Onward.
John
